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January 26, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am hereby transmitting an ordinance to approve a contract between The Office of the Public Defender (OPD) and Northwest Defenders Association (NDA) for legal representation of indigent persons.  This ordinance is in compliance with King County Code 2.60.040 which provides that, “The county executive may enter into agreements with nonprofit corporations formed for the specific purpose of rendering legal services in behalf of indigents to provide legal services to persons eligible for representation through the public defense program.  All such contracts entered into by the county executive shall be subject to approval by the county council.”  Passage of this ordinance will enable execution of the referenced contract document.

This ordinance seeks approval only for the 2002 NDA contract; another ordinance under separate cover seeks approval for the 2003 contract.  The 2002 contract for NDA is exactly the same as the 2002 contracts for the other three public defense contractors (Associated Counsel for the Accused, Society of Counsel Representing Accused Persons and The Defender Association)  which were approved by Council on October 14, 2002.  The content of the 2002 contract has remained substantially unchanged for the past twelve years.

The 2002 NDA contract was not forwarded to Council for approval with the 2002 contracts for the other three contractors due to a pending lawsuit.  This litigation was resolved by an agreed upon settlement and the contract was signed immediately as part of the settlement.

The work included in the 2002 NDA contract has been performed, NDA has been paid, and the County is satisfied that NDA is in compliance with the contract terms.  During 2003, when the County was working with NDA to bring them into compliance and settle the legal issues, the agency was paid according to the terms of a letter of intent to contract which covers the period prior to execution of the contract.  Final approval and execution of the contract is necessary to memorialize the work performed, payments made and requirements for records retention.

I certify that approval of this contract will not require additional appropriation or expenditure of funds.  In fact, all funds due to be paid for work performed in 2002 have already been paid.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact Jackie MacLean, Director of the Department of Community and Human Services, at (206) 296-7689, or Anne Harper, The Public Defender, at (206) 296-7641.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
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King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services


Anne C. Harper, The Public Defender, Office of the Public Defender

